Merit Review Committee 

January 13, 2011
Attendance:  Chris Kefauver (co-chair), Lisa Ingram (co-chair), Megan Diechler, John Plesa, Tony Vavra, Pam Sharma, Kathy Herrington, Steve Woodburn, Mike Koon, Vicki Riley, Peggy Carmichael
The meeting convened at 8a.m. Room 306 in the Educational Center.
This meeting is being held to finalize changes to the merit procedure which will go into effect for the 2011 merit cycle.  
Survey Results:

· K. Herrington sent a survey to poll Faculty on their opinions on current merit issues:
· 22 responses received

· The majority of faculty agreed that merit should be denied if the packet is handwritten, two copies were not submitted, pre-approval not obtained, intent for merit not obtained.  The faculty were split on whether merit should be denied if the wrong forms were utilized.

· Committee Response to survey results:

· Committee endorses mandating typewritten packets due to ease of review, and that is the acceptable technology at this time.
· Two copies will remain so that one can remain permanently housed with the VPAA/HR and the other can be used by the merit committee members for review.

· Pre-approvals ensure that the activities are applicable to the faculty member’s job at the institution.

· The merit intent will be removed since the merit submission will be tied to the faculty evaluation submission.

· The merit cycle will be changed to match the faculty evaluation cycle:  January to December—the packet will be submitted on January 28th with the Faculty Evaluation packets

· The committee feels that it is imperative to use the correct forms.

· Draft forms were endorsed by the committee which will greatly reduce the number of forms.

· All forms will be housed on the HR website, so there will be no confusion.

· L. Ingram to develop a new merit pay checklist to explicitly outline all aspects of the procedure to ensure faculty do not miss any steps.

· This form will have a statement developed by HR for faculty to sign, attesting that all information submitted is true to the best of their knowledge, etc.

Additional discussion:

· Committee endorsed increasing the Level One points to 12 (from 11); Level Two points to 18 (from 17), and Level Three points to 24 (from 23)

· The committee increased maximum points earned at any one conference to six (from 4)

· For Merit Activities 17 and 18:  a Travel Request Form with appropriate signatures will be accepted as Pre-Approval of the activity.

Merit Fund Distribution:

· The faculty assembly voted on the following distribution of merit funds (this will be included in the procedure for future distributions):

     Total points earned=(# at Level 3 x 24)+(# at Level 2 x 18)+(# at Level 1 x 12)

Total $ allocated/total points earned=Amount per merit point

Amount per merit point x 24 = Level 3 Award

Amount per merit point x 18 = Level 2 Award

Amount per merit point x 12 = Level 1 Award

The document will be edited by the co-chairs and sent to the VPAA and President for their review.  After their approval it will again be distributed to faculty and placed on the agenda for the February Assembly meeting for their approval.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Ingram

